
 
MAINE STATE LEGISLATURE 

 
 
 

The following document is provided by the 

LAW AND LEGISLATIVE DIGITAL LIBRARY 

at the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library 
http://legislature.maine.gov/lawlib 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reproduced from scanned originals with text recognition applied 
(searchable text may contain some errors and/or omissions) 

 
 



This document is from the files of the Office of 

the Maine Attorney General as transferred to 

the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference 

Library on January 19, 2022 



May 13, 1954 

To Earle R. Hayes, Secretary, Maine State Retirement System 
Re: Town Physician of Rum.ford 

.. 

o/ 

This i's in response to your memo of May 11, 1954,· relatfve to 
the S(?cial Security status of"~the town physician ot Rumford·. 

You state that the- physician in question is employed by the 
Town o.f Ruin.ford as. Qealth officer, town physician and school phy­
sician, that he works two days each week in the municipal building 
for the convenience of town health cases, and that otherwise he· 
·adjusts his work as heal th officer and . school physician along with 
his usu~l practice. With respect to such physician you ask if he is 
an employee of the town. 

With respect ·to Social Security laws, the.determination·as to 
the· employer-employee relationship is decided by the common law rule 
defining employee~ Such common law rule contemplates that the em­
ployer·shall have complete control over the manner in.which the 
employee carries out his duties. 

With respect to the· work which the physician does, it would 
not seem possible that the town could control and supervise the 
duties and means b~ which his work is accomplished. This, along 
with the .fact·that· he works but part time for the town and that 
only a small portion of bi's salary would be expected to be re­
ceived from the town, compels us to the opinion that he would 
not ·be an employee of the town but an independent contractor . 
Therefore deductions should not be taken by the town from his 
compensation. 

We do not quite know the .function of this office relative to 
the giving of opinions on such matters; so it might be well to 
request a similar opinion o.f the social Security agency. 

jgf/o 

James Glynn Frost 
Deputy Attorney General 


